
INT. OFFICE - DAY

SAM sits behind a desk. KIM sits in a seat before 
him/her.

SAM
It's important that you know we take this 
kind of thing very seriously.

KIM
This "kind of thing?"

SAM
Your allegations.

KIM
They're not allegations. They're what 
happened.

SAM
Okay. I'm not disagreeing with you, Kim. 
But you need to understand that there is 
a process we need to go through.

KIM
Yeah, the process is to fire him!

SAM
If what you've told me is true then that 
is grounds for dismissal. But we do need 
to work through the process. I'm afraid 
we can't simply let someone go without 
ensuring there is ample cause.

KIM
So you're saying sexual harassment isn't 
enough?

SAM
That's not what I'm saying. What I'm 
saying is that we will either need proof 
of the behavior, or for the employee in 
question to admit to such actions.

KIM
Jesus - are you reading this from a book? 

SAM
It's a very difficult subject, Kim. We 
absolutely want to ensure you are treated 
as fairly as possible. But if I am coming 
across as... um... 
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stilted or unemotional - it's only 
because it's important, for you and for 
the company, that we follow very specific 
guidelines.

KIM
And these guidelines include you sounding 
like a robot.

SAM
These guidelines are pretty formal I'll 
admit. It's awkward I know. But in such 
an emotionally charged issue I need to 
remain as detached as possible. And the 
irony isn't lost on me.

KIM
So what are you going to do now?

SAM
The first step is to safeguard you 
against any potential further actions or 
unacceptable behavior.

KIM
Okay. What does that mean.

SAM
We can move you to another desk if you 
like. We do have another branch in 
Glendale if you think you'd prefer 
changing locations entirely.

KIM
Why do I have to move? I'm not the one 
who's at fault here.

SAM
I understand. But until we can move this 
issue forward we can't force Brian to 
move. Otherwise we open ourselves up to a 
potential harassment suit from him.

KIM
That's all you people care about, isn't 
it? Avoiding lawsuits.

SAM (CONT'D)
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